
Governing Board 

Regular Meeting/Study Session 

of November 8, 2017 

The Contra Costa Community College District (District) Governing Board met at the George R. 
Gordon Education Center on November 8, 2017. The public meeting began with closed session 
at 3:00 p.m., followed by the study session/meeting at 4:00 p.m. 

Highlights of the meeting follow. 

Student Progress Report 

The Governing Board held a study session on the progress the colleges are making towards 
student success/  It was led by Interim Associate Vice Chancellor, Educational Services 
Gregory Stoup. 

New Agreements Approved 
The Governing Board approved a number of agreements including: 

o a new Contra Costa College (CCC) agreement with ESCALA Educational
Services LLC to provide faculty with professional development and
training on pedagogical techniques and culturally relevant behaviors to
foster greater student success in mathematics at CCC;

o a Diablo Valley College (DVC) renewal agreement with the Contra Costa
County Office of Education to establish the responsibilities as a member
district in serving the Contra Costa County Adult Education Consortium;

o a District Office renewal agreement with R.V. Stutzman Consulting to provide
consulting services relating to the District’s facilities planning; and

o a new Los Medanos College agreement with West Ed to provide a professional
development workshop on reading Apprenticeship.

Out-of-State Field Trips 

The Governing Board approved two out-of-state field trips for six DVC students to attend the   
the National Student Leadership Diversity Convention from February 2, 2018, to February 4, 
2018, in Salt Lake City, Utah, and for ten DVC students to attend the National Student Advocacy 
Conference from March 16, 2018, to March 21, 2018, in Washington, D.C. 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 

WILL BE HELD ON DECEMBER 14, 2017, BEGINNING AT 6:00 P.M., 

 AT THE GEORGE R. GORDON EDUCATION CENTER, 
500 COURT STREET, MARTINEZ, CALIFORNIA 



Vicki Gordon, President (Ward II) • Timothy J. Farley, Vice President (Ward III) •    

John E. Márquez Secretary (Ward I) • Greg Enholm (Ward V) • Gary Walker-Roberts (Ward IV) • 

Jessica Cisneros, Student Trustee 


